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ANNEX 2(d)
Survey Results

For each of the survey days queue lengths were measured in both approach lanes to the Kidlington Roundabout on the C43 Bicester Road. Lane 1 is the nearside lane (proposed for the bus lane) and lane 2 the offside lane. In addition the flow entering the roundabout from the C43 Bicester Road was recorded. This flow was split into that exiting the roundabout via the A4165 (towards Oxford) and for all other exits. Queue lengths were measured every minute and the flows entering the roundabout every five minutes.

On the 31 March and 1 April traffic flows entering the roundabout were similar over the 2 hour survey period, 935 and 937 vehicles respectively. On the 2 April, for the same period, the flow was 842 vehicles. Queue lengths on the 31 March and 2 April were similar with the maximum queue length recorded of 60 metres, in a single lane. Queues on the 1 April (Wednesday) were, for the period 07.40 – 07.50, a substantially longer maximum of 180 metres in a single lane. For the remainder of the survey period queue lengths were similar to those recorded on 31 March and 2 April.
While the total length of queues are detailed at Annexes 2(a), (b) and (c) it should be noted that the actual length will be longer than this. This is due to the  fact that the entry capacity into the roundabout will be reduced by the provision of the bus lane.
Although queue lengths will increase, the surveys results recorded on 31 March and 2 April, suggest that all traffic on the C43 Bicester Road can be accommodated in a single lane without impeding buses entering the proposed bus lane. However, the survey results recorded on 1 April suggest that a single queue will form beyond the length of the C43 Bicester Road that has two lanes and that this will cause some delay to buses before they can enter the proposed bus lane. It is, however, considered that this delay would not be greater than that currently experienced by buses queuing in the nearside lane (lane 1).
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